
 

 
 

As this eventful year comes to a close, we’re going to 
have to cancel our June membership meeting.  We all 
look forward to a return to normalcy in whatever form it 
takes and hope that we’ll begin next year with a meeting 



on September 17th.  Have a wonderful, healthy, summer.  
If you like to bike, check out Neal’s announcements and 
join us on the road.  Biking is a great way to keep your 
legs in shape for skiing. 

Gary 

 
 
Biking, by Neal Pisanti:  We finally took our first ride of 2020 on 
Tuesday, June 2nd.  Eleven of us met at Cedar Creek Park in Sea-
ford, and rode to Tobay Beach and back.  We had a pretty good 
tail wind from Jones Beach Theatre to Tobay, which of course 
led to a pretty strong headwind on the return.  As stated last 
year, we had a faster group and a slower group on the ride.  I 
would guess that the faster group averaged 16 mph, while the 
slower group averaged a little over 12 mph.  Most riders brought 
a box lunch and a beach chair and we sat in a big circle after the 
ride and had lunch.  
 
 
Gary’s going to update our emergency contact list.  If you have 
not done it already, please email him (gss12@optonline.net) the 
name of your contact, your relationship, and a phone number 
for that contact.  
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